District 0490

28 April 2019

Present:  Trusted Servants and GSRs:  Tim S., Dennis R., Rosemary M.,  Joe B., Richard M.,  , Kevin J., Jack W., Michael C.,  Eileen L.  Guest members: Dave C, & Mike K. 

Tim opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer at 2:08 P.M. and read the long form of Tradition Four.

Minutes 


The minutes of the last meeting were not available. 

Trusted Servant Reports
DCM- Tim reported on the Area Meeting at Watkins Glen:

· Literature - discussion on changing some wording in pamphlets and other publications

· 5th Edition of the Big Book in the planning stages

· The first 184 pages (The Doctor's Opinion to Dr Bob's Nightmare) will be unchanged

· The discussion is to make the story section more inclusive and diverse

· Member Survey- The last member survey showed the majority of AA's are Caucasian. This prompts a question for each district and meeting: Are all people welcome and helped to feel comfortable in our meetings?

· Safety at Meetings- DCMs were reminded that if a person is disruptive at meetings it is OKAY to call the police and have the person removed.
Treasurer- Dennis handed out the budget lines showing expenses in each line, the monthly journal and the income summary 1 January to 20 April. Working cash: $1189.93; Prudent Reserve: $1312.04; Total cash on hand: $2501.97.

We have received a renewal notice for Grapevine to the Oneida and Canastota Libraries Total $57.94. Jack W moved and Dennis seconded a motion to renew. Passed
Old Business

Bob M was nominated to serve as secretary at the last meeting. He was unanimously elected by voice vote.

Meetings needing help: Women's Group on Thursday; Cement Heads on Thursday; the new Friday Night Group at Main and Grove

Committee Reports

· Corrections- Joe B., reported that 6 men are approved and taking the message to male inmates and 3 women are carrying the message to female inmates.

· Newsletter- Tim has talked to Sue Y., and the first newsletter is ready. (Copies were delivered later in the meeting.) Tim asked GSRs to get information to Sue: anniversaries, events, stories, etc.

· Workshop- Richard reviewed progress so far on Founder's Day. Tickets will be $5 at the door. Richard estimates the event needs about $150 more in the budget. Dennis moved and Dave C seconded a motion to move $150 from Prudent Reserve to Workshop. Passed

· Hotline- 10 calls were received last month

· Events- Reggie planning to have a fellowship day in the fall 
GSR Reports

· Candlelight Group- Joe B reports the meetings doing well...many people now doing service work

· Grapevine- Kevin B., the meeting remains large even yesterday's with the location change

· Gratitude- Richard M., There are usually 20 or more people present

· OCS- the Anniversary Dinner went well, attendance varies and more "group members" are needed

· Hamilton on the Green- Eileen L., Wednesday noon and Monday night are decent sized; the Friday night group is small.

· Rule 62- Jack W., the group has a stable membership

· Oneida Group- Reggie T., the 1 PM Saturday meeting is growing.

· New Friday Night Group- Mike K., they are trying to grow attendance. The group has been going for about 2 months and will register as a group after at least 6 months

· Crossroads (Maxwell House Monday Night)- Richard M urges members with long term sobriety to attend to help the new fellows.

Handouts: Schedules; newsletter; District business cards; Apps for cell phones

Website: Mike K asked about the website an offered to help with it. 

Meeting Closed at 3:05 with the Responsibility Pledge

